Clayton State University – Faculty Senate Minutes
University Center Board Room UC 260 

Faculty Senate – 2/9/10
The Faculty Senate was called to order on this date at 11:15 by Chairman Steve Burnett.

Members Present

Gail Barnes, Stephen Burnett, Scott Butterfield, Joshua Dyer, Nikki Finlay, Anthony Giovannitti, Alex Hall, Tim Hynes, Ron Jackson, Cathy Jeffrey, Jim Keebler, Adam Kubik, Antoinette Miller and Junfeng Qu.
Non-Members Present

Ginny Bass, John Campbell, Michael Crafton, Sherwin James, Mark May, Nasser Momayezi and Lila Roberts.
Approval of Minutes

Prior minutes of the meeting held on January 26, 1010 were before Council for approval.  Motion made, seconded and approved.
REPORTS
Report from President

Interim President Hynes reported to Senate that the current 8.2% reduction in the FY2010 budget activities stands, no further furlough days are anticipated and as further information becomes available, it will be shared with faculty and staff.
Dr. Hynes provided Senate an update on Chancellor Davis’ State of the System Address and invited comments from Senate via e-mail to him.
Report from Provost

Dr. Crafton discussed with Senate the enrollment management issues pertaining to the 2004 report and the current version.  Dean Momayezi will be heading the search committee for the position of Associate Vice President of Enrollment Management.  An advisement for the position has been posted.  The Enrollment Management Steering Committee met February 9, 2010.
Discussion followed.

New Business
5)  Request for Posthumous Degree

Dr. Nasser Momayezi, Dean of the College of Arts & Sciences, brought to Senate for approval the request to grant a Posthumous Degree to Sgt. 1st Class John C. Beale who was killed in Afghanistan June 4, 2009.  Motion was made, seconded and approved to grant the degree and pass the recommendation onto Dr. Hynes.

Reports

3)  CAPC

a)  Motion on eCore – Nikki Finlay proposed the motion that CSU re-join e-Core, which provides courses are taught entirely online except for the occasional proctored exam.  These courses will allow a student to complete areas A-E in the core.  We are already required to accept these courses if a student transfers them in, but by joining eCore, we get some money if any of our students take these courses and our faculty have the opportunity to teach eCore courses.
b) Discussion followed

c) Motion was modified to rejoin eCore, but evaluated its effects on the academic preparedness of students who take these courses and any financial effects there may be on the University.
Motion made, seconded and approved.

4)  Advisors Council Report

Sherwin James provided Senate with a Financial Aid Fact Sheet to be used by faculty in aiding students during the school terms.  He also discussed the Associate degree graduation application and the Registrar’s requirements.
Discussion followed.

Roundtable Discussion Topics:

Due to time constraints, the Roundtable Discussion was deferred.
Upcoming Business

Presentation by Student Fee Committee at the February 23 Senate Council Meeting.

Faculty Senate was adjourned by motion made, seconded and approved.
The next scheduled Faculty Senate meeting will be Tuesday, February 23, 2010 at 11:15.
